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For more information, please visit my website at www.scotLsenate.gov and subscribe to my monthly
e-newsletter. I also encourage you to follow me on Facebook: \\T\vw.facebook.com/SenatorTimScott
and Twitter: wwvv.twitteLcom/SenatorTimScott for daily updates.

Sincerely,

Tim Scott
United States Senator
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January 5, 2015

Ms. Louise Redfearn

Spartanburg, SC 29304-1471

Dear Ms. Redfearn:

Thank you for contacting me about the important issues facing America. Like you, I am committed
to preserving a constitutional and limited government, and I always appreciate hearing your
perspective.

I support common sense solutions to today's problems, and I am ready to lead the way to a better
future for America. During my time in Congress, I have consistently fought to restrain federal
spending and protect American taxpayers. This administration's policy of spending our way to
economic recovery has failed to curb the problems that face our nation.

Reining in federal spending is my top priority in Congress. For too long, Congress has spent the
hard-earned tax dollars of our citizens without thinking of the consequences. This out of control
federal spending is bankrupting our country and will eventually lead to economic disaster. It is not
right for us to create a massive burden for our unborn Americans by ascribing benefits to
ourselves. We must restore economic sanity and allow for private sector job creation.

As our nation encounters new challenges, I believe the answers must include a strong military, a
secure border, more freedom for Americans, and lower taxes for all citizens and small business
owners. Our elected officials must demand accountability and transparency from all branches of
government, and remain resistant to an administration that chooses to legislate through executive
order.

The American people are tired of business as usual in Washington. Now is the time to stand strong
in our efforts to reduce the size of government and reign in government waste. You can be assured
that I will remain a strong voice for common sense in Washington and continue my work to protect
American families that are the backbone of our strength as a nation.

Again, thank you for sharing your perspective with me; I hope that you will continue to do so in
the future. If I can ever be of assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me or a member of my
staff.
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